HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Memorial Hall,
at 7.30 p.m. on 6th December 2016.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Rob Hall; Bill Hanley; David Jackson; Kat Love (part); Jane Marsden (Vice Chair); Rosie Olle; Heather Rodgers; James Shuttleworth; Stuart Turner; Jennifer Wedgwood and Pauline Whitney.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO) (part); Allyson Jones (Clerk); Christine Wilkinson (Asst. Clerk); Steve Wyatt (New Asst. Clerk); County Councillor Judith Twigg (part); PCSO Anthony Boswell (part). There were no members of the public.

	146/16
	
	In the absence of Cllr Mander, Chair, Cllr Marsden chaired the meeting.

	147/16
	
	The Chair welcomed Steve Wyatt, new Assistant Clerk to the meeting. Steve introduced himself. The Clerk gave an outline of training and handover arrangements. 

	148/16
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Peter Mander (Chair), Bridget Hanley and District Councillor Jean Monks.  

	149/16
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	150/16
	
	Cllr Rodgers declared an interest as accounts for payment included a cheque to herself in respect of engraving the plaque on the table tennis table.   

	151/16
	
	Public Participation

	151/16
	a)
	District Councillor Jean Monks had sent a report which had been circulated and was taken as read. 

	151/16
	b)
	County Councillor Judith Twigg reported that the recent flooding appeared to be a result of gullies not being cleared properly. She is following this up. There has been a request for a ‘No HGVs’ sign on Leam Lane from the Sir William Hill end. There is a meeting in Abney 12th December to discuss the slippage onto the road. It is planned to be restored for early spring 2017. The walk to school exercise (Station Road to St Michael’s) had been carried out and established that whilst children need to exercise care it is not a dangerous route as such. 

	151/16
	c)
	PCSO Anthony Boswell reminded Councillors of the meeting at 12 noon on 8th December at Outside to discuss the CCTV. Two Councillors had agreed to attend on behalf of HPC. There had been 5 arrests for van related crimes. Residents are urged to report suspicious activity on 101. It had been noted that people had put information on social media about suspicious activity without having reported it to the police, which wasn’t helpful.

	151/16
	c)
	There were no members of the public present.

	152/16
	.1
	The minutes of the meeting of 1st November 2016 had been circulated, were unanimously approved and signed by the meeting Chairman.

	153/16
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report.

	153/16
	.1
	The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports which were received. A copy of the report is included with the minutes on file. 

	153/16
	.2
	Accounts for payment, previously circulated, totalling £21,468.58 inclusive of VAT of £1,348.49 which had been scrutinised by Councillors Marsden and Rodgers were approved. 

	153/16
	.3
	Councillors Rodgers and Gordon were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 3rd January 2017. Start time 6.45 pm. They were also authorised to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 3rd January meeting. The clerk will send a reminder.

	153/16
	.4
	The RFO had circulated a draft budget with questions for HPC to consider. 

	
	a)
	It was resolved to pay the higher level DALC subscription with training needs having been identified.

	
	b)
	It was agreed to budget for a quarterly newsletter.

	
	c)
	It was agreed to budget £10,000 pa for toilet cleaning.

	
	d)
	It was agreed to budget for 2 new notice boards. 1at Church Bank and 1 at Cannon Fields. There was a possibility that the new village centre would include provision of a notice board within the new toilet building.

	
	e)
	It was agreed to budget £3,500 for playing field repairs.

	
	f)
	The Clerk was asked to write to Redwood Landscapes to ask for an itemised quote for 2017/18 grounds maintenance for budgeting purposes.

	153/16
	.5
	The RFO had calculated that there would be no need to increase the Precept.
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	153/16
	.6
	The RFO submitted a Report to Council giving all the relevant information pertaining to the PWLB loan application. The report was received and approved to be submitted to DALC in support of the PWLB loan application. 

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed.)

	154/16
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	154/16
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 8th November 2016 were received. See SPC minutes for details. Cllr Jackson reported on key issues.

	154/16
	.2
	The quote from Forge for a new electric pool cover @ £33,982 as recommended by SPC was approved by HPC.

	154/16
	.3
	The quote from Terry Group Limited for a disabled lift installation at a maximum of £12,500 with additional options at a maximum of £1,500 was approved. Tender and specification details filed with minutes.

	154/16
	.4
	The Polysolar quote for £56,000 for installation of a solar canopy at the pool solarium was approved. Tender and specification details filed with minutes.

	155/16
	
	Recreation Committee

	155/16
	.1
	The Recreation Committee met on 15th November. Minutes had been circulated and were received. Councillor Marsden reported on the main issues 

	155/16
	.2
	The Recreation Committee is looking into a better recorded system of sale of tokens for MUGA lights. The committee requires more details about the different charges for hire of the MUGA. The RFO will be asked for the specific details.

	155/16
	.3
	The purchase of sand for football field drainage was approved. 

	156/16
	
	Planning Committee.  

	156/16
	.1
	The Planning Committee had met on 8th and 28th November. Minutes had been circulated and were received. They are posted on the website. Key business had been -

	
	a)
	Application NP/DDD/1016/1043 Booths Farm Sheffield Rd. Listed Building Consent - Internal alteration to Listed Building.  There are no objections to this proposal.

	
	b)
	Application NP/DDD/1016/0988 FOTP The Lane, Station Rd Hathersage. Telecommunications installation upgrade and associated works. There are no objections to this application.

	
	c)
	Bank House Change of use to restaurant. There were several objections from public. The committee had written to PDNPA giving a balanced view. 

	
	d)
	It was noted that the proposed mast at Brookfield will not proceed.

	156/16
	.2
	The next meeting of the Planning Committee is to be arranged. (12th December 2016).

	157/166
	
	Report of the Amenities Committee and Heart 4 Hathersage Working Group.

	157/16
	.1
	The group had met on 22nd November. Minutes had not yet been circulated. Cllr Jackson gave a report on key issues. Highways had at the last minute objected to the specified paving as not being robust enough for possible heavy traffic onto ‘pavement’ area alongside highway. Amenities group will meet asap to decide on the way forward. (Clerk’s note – meeting 12/12/16.)



	157/16
	.2
	Cllr Hall expressed reservations about the scheme on the basis of fears of costs escalating.

	158/16
	
	Transport Committee had not met since 24th October 2016. The committee will meet early January (tba) to consider the DCC proposed changes to waiting restrictions in the village. The proposals are to be circulated to all HPC to give Cllrs an opportunity to input any views ahead of the meeting.

	159/16
	
	Website Working Group had nothing to report.

	160/16
	
	Burial Ground.  Nothing further to report.

	161/16
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	161/16
	.1
	The Clerk had received a request for a donation from ‘Revitalise.’ This is c/f to January agenda.

	161/16
	.2
	The Clerk had received a request for a donation from Hope Golden Age Group and it was agreed to make a donation of £50.

	161/16
	.3
	The Clerk clarified that for all full meeting business, the quorum required was 5.

	162/16
	
	Village Matters

	162/16
	.1
	There had been no further information about the Post Office Closure.
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	162/16
	.2
	The leaves on School Lane had now been cleared.

	162/16
	.3
	Cattle Grid at Catteside. This is to be reported to DCC Highways.

	162/16
	.4
	Jonathan Slater is to be asked to cut back the overgrowth Derwent Lane to Jaggers Lane.

	162/16
	.5
	Three quotes had been received for refurbishment of the Parish Room windows (to the original style). It was agreed to accept the quote from P. Wilcockson @ £4,660. The Clerk to notify the outcome. All quotes in minutes file.

	163/16
	
	The Memorial Hall Management Committee. Nothing received since the November HPC meeting.

	164/16
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 17/2016 - and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs and other relevant persons. 

	165/16
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 3rd January 2017 in the Memorial Hall. 

	166/16
	
	Items for the January 2017 agenda – 

Heating in the hall.
To consider writing a policy on use of advisors and consultants.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.45 pm.
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Seasonal refreshments were served following the meeting.
